
Glenville State University 
Facilities Committee / Threat Assessment 

October 25, 2023 Minutes 
 

Members Present: Tom Ratliff, Chairperson                            
    Casey Smola     
    Michael Wheeler 
    Tim Underwood     
    Tim Henline 
    Rita Helmick 
    Larry Baker 
    Bill Boone 
    Trae Sprague 
    Leslie Mason 
    Jason Phares 
    Eric Marks 
    David Hutchison 
    Alyssa Gibson 
     
Call to order @ 10:38 AM by Tom Ratliff  
 
Updates on Current Campus Projects: 

- The South Entrance sign has been installed to match the sign at the North Entrance.  
- The relays were replaced in the Goodwin Hall Middle Elevator. 
- The painting in Clark Hall is nearing completion. 
- Shelving units in Clark Hall have been moved downstairs. 
- All Clark Hall Data ports have been moved. 

 
Discussion of Unused Facilities and Future use of those Facilities: 

- Contractors will arrive on Monday December 11, 2023 to install LiteTouch Boards in 
Clark Hall and in Fine Arts. 

- The campus lock project is being worked on with IT. 
 
Discussion of Safety Concerns: 

- An AED will be installed in Pickens Hall. 
- A Narcan unit will be installed in the Waco Center. 
- It was suggested that the area in front of Pioneer Village needs better lighting. 



 
BIT Discussion: 

- The BIT Team is successfully continuing to resolve referrals. 
 
Other Discussions, Updates, and Concerns: 

- It was discussed among the committee that Veteran’s Affairs would like to move into 
the Pickens Hall bottom floor of the Scott Wing. 

- It was discussed among the committee that all moves cease until a plain is in place for 
new construction and demolition.   

- It was suggested that a Concealed Weapons area needs to be added to the large 
move plan. 

- It was suggested that only RA’s should be able to fill out work orders. 
 

Call to Adjourn @ 11:37 AM by David Hutchison 


